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In the presence of the Minister of Tourism and the Consul General of 
Italy, John Paul II Foundation celebrates the graduation of the second 
group of the Italian Language course.  
 
Bethlehem - John Paul II foundation has organized in Bethlehem a graduation ceremony for the 
second group of the Italian Language course, in the presence of Father Ibrahim Faltas, President of 
John Paul II Foundation in the Middle East, Dr. Kholoud Daibes, Minister of Tourism and 
Antiquities, Dr. Giampaolo Cantini, Consul General of Italy in Jerusalem, and many other local 
personalities.  

In his speech, Father Faltas welcomed the attendees and thanked the graduates for their 
distinguished commitment. He praised the importance role of this course, which aims at creating a 
group of qualified young people in a region that depends on tourism.  

Father Faltas thanked all the partners who are supporting this project, such as the Consulate General 
of Italy in Jerusalem, Perugia University for foreigners, Ministry of Local Gouvernment, ADISU 
Foundation, and all who have contributed in the success of this project.  

It should be mentioned that five student might be granted scholarships to study in the Italian 
University.  

From her side, Dr. Daibes thanked the John Paul II Foundation for their support to the local 
community, assuring the importance of the Italian language, due to the large number of the Italian 
pilgrims who come yearly to the region.  

Dr. Daihes added that the participation of the tourist police in the course reflects the Ministry’s 
desire to communicate with the Foundation, in order to create a qualified group of people that are 
able to communicate with the pilgrims.  

Dr. Cantini emphasizes the importance of the Italian language to the Palestinian people, stressing on 
the importance of the projects and programs that are supported by the Italian Government, 
alongside with the large and distinctive number of the Italian pilgrims who are considered as good 
support to the Palestinian people and Palestinian tourism, calling for further action and 
communication in this field.  

Dr. Cantini thanked John Paul Il Foundation for their developmental projects in various fields, and 
for their unique and continuous support and cooperation with the Italian Consulate.  

On behalf of the graduates, Miss. Mira Majrouh and Mr. Anton Salsa' have made the graduation 
speech in Italian language, expressing their gratitude to this project, which gave them the chance to 
learn a new important language, to study and to work in different fields. They thanked the Italian 
qualified teachers, Father Faltas, John Paul II Foundation and its staff, Dr. Kholoud Daibes, Consul 
General of Italy who visited them during their study, and all those who have contributed and 
supported this project.  



At the conc1usion of the celebration, it was announced the names of the five students who received 
scholarships to study at the Italian Universities, which was the result of their commitment and their 
scientific and academic distinctiveness during the course, and this will facilitate their process of 
integration in the society and Italian Universities.  

It should be mentioned that Father Ibrahim Faltas, Dr. Kholoud Daibes , Dr. Giampaolo Cantini and 
Dr. La Rocca have distributed the certificates to the graduates.  

It is worth mentioning that this course is the second in the work of the Italian Language school 
which belongs to John Paul II Foundation, since as last year 13 student were granted scholarships to 
study at the Italian Universities in disciplines that do not exist in Palestine, and they achieved the 
best results that reflect the bright image of the Palestinian people, where they can return after 
graduation to provide their services to their country and their land. This is a message that comes in 
the heart of John Paul II Foundation, and its objectives behind all programs offered in the service of 
Earth and Man.  

The graduation ceremony is the conclusion of the first phase of a 27 month project titled "Support 
to Italian Language school in Bethlehem" (BET CB 060 11) funded by the Italian Government -
Consulate General of Italy in Jerusalem through the Palestinian Municipalities Support Program 
(PMSP), and co-funded by the John Paul II Foundation, Umbria Region, ADISU.  



 


